NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, April 30, 2015
REACH, West Hartford, CT

Present:  Rob Melillo (presiding), Bill Scalise, Jenifer Blemings, Mark Hill, Wayne Theriault, Jordan Rueckert, Corinne Byrne, Bev Yirigian
1.  Treasurer’s Report:  Wayne reported that the checking account balance is $2508.98. 
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting were reviewed and accepted.
3. Update on State Legislation:  Bill updated status of proposed bills 6409, 6000, 6615 which are still in committee. The proposed bill 7018 includes changes in the language about alternative programs has made it out of committee and should be voted on by the senate this spring.
4. STARS Planning Sessions: STARS met on March 31 (Tuesday) at ALTA in Southington from 10:00 to 12:00 noon. Southington and West Hartford attended. The theme FLOAT (Future Leaders Of America Today) was developed. There were many good ideas as well. T-shirts will be blue with black lettering. Putnam and Danbury will need to assign students to introduce their STARS. Other jobs have been assigned.  Bill will come out to any program interested to speak about STARS and the conference. Again, the STARS Conference is May 29, 2015 at Lincoln College of New England in Southington. The cost for the conference is free to all members this year. Non-members cost is $15.00 per person. Corinne will check on lunches again this year. We will need judges for all the events. Please let Bill of Mark Hill know if you have anyone interested in participating in the conference as a judge. Bill will update the Registration Form for the conference. Please note that the deadline for registration is May 1.
5. CAASP Legislative Day  Rob has reserved Conference Room 2B at the Legislative Office Building on May 11. We have the room from 10:00 to 12:00. Bill suggested that participating programs should contact their representatives to schedule a tour of the Capitol. This would be more personal than the group tour we did last year. It would also give programs a chance to interact with their reps and engage them in conversations about alternative programs and make them aware of who we are and what we do At present West Hartford, Southington and Danbury are participating. Please let Rob or Bill know if your school is planning to attend the legislative day.
6. Other Discussion:  The staff of The Danbury ACE all attended a 2-day conference on project based learning provided by the New England Secondary Consortium titled High School Redesign in Action. Rob reported that it was a very rewarding conference. Mark and the staff of ALTA will be participating in a fund raiser spelling bee at SHS, Go ALTA. There will be a construction fair in Wallingford next Wednesday and Thursday at Mountain Side Resort. Other field trips including rock climbing and zip lining were discussed as year end activities.
7. Next CAASP Meeting: The next CAASP meeting will be at Lincoln College
in Southington on May 14, 2015 at 4:00 pm. The last meeting date the Year End wrap up on June 11 at Outriggers in Stratford.
